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Year 11 Maths Trip to Kingswood  

At the weekend Year 11 students attended a weekend of fun and  

outward bound activities, but also a weekend full of GCSE Mathematics. 

Great fun was had by all, but also a lot of learning. Thank you to Mr  

Ronan and Ms Hill for being there at the weekend and for being with 

the students.  

Netball  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notices  

Please make sure that your child is wearing a school coat or  

appropriate coat for the cold weather.     

Mrs Holden      Principal  

Well done to the 

Year 8 Netball 

team who won 

the Lewisham 

Netball  

Tournament  
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Attendance  
Please see inside the back page for information on how to report your child absent. 

Punctuality  

Attendance Awards 

Achieved 100% Attendance:  10EM,10NK 

student gets 5 house points! 

Best Attendance overall: Year 7 

Punctuality Awards  

Achieved 0 Lates:  9PJB each student gets 5 house points!  

Best Punctuality overall:  Year 7 

The Form group that gets the most òBest Overall Attendanceó and òBest Punctuality awardsó  

over this term will get 5 house points FOR EVERY STUDENT 

Lateness to school twice in one week will account for an after school detention on the  

Friday of  that week. Lateness more than twice in one week will account to a Saturday 

morning detention.  

 

  

Attendance & Punctuality                        25th -  29th January  

Tutor Groups with  

highest attendance 

% Year Group 

Attendance 

% 

7CB 99.23% 7 97.48% 

8MR 99.17% 8 96.11% 

9PJB 99.20% 9 95.64% 

10EM/NK  100% 10 96.58% 

11CH 98.80% 11 97.16% 

Overall school attendance for this week 96.59% 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Last Weekõs attendance 97.15% 

Year 7 

Tutor 

Groups 

Lates 

Year 8 

Tutor 

Groups 

Lates 

Year 9 

Tutor 

Groups 

Lates 

Year 10 

Tutor 

Groups 

Lates 

Year 11 

Tutor 

Groups 

Lates 

7BS 3 8CC 9 9CBR 8 10AD 20 11CH 6 

7CB 1 8DM 3 9GL 2 10CE 8 11EP 6 

7CD 2 8JJ 9 9JS 1 10DA 14 11EPR 9 

7SC 4 8MM 2 9PJB 0 10EM 3 11EW 8 

7TB 1 8MR 2 9SD 3 10NK 6 11JY 2 

7VC 3 8SY 12 9SS 5 10PL 6 11PJ 8 

Total 14 Total 37 Total 19 Total 57 Total 39 

Total Number of Student Late: 166 

(Last Weekõs Total: 253) 

«Id» 
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Faith Matters  

Mission Days for Years 7 & 8 

 

This week we have welcomed our Diocesan Youth Ministry Team to Bonus Pastor.  They led a 

Mission Day for our Year 8 students yesterday and for Year 7 students today.  More details and 

photos from the days will appear in next weekôs Pastorale. 

 

Celebrating the Saints ï St. Josephine Bakhita 

 

This Monday, 8th February, is the feast of St. Josephine Bakhita.  St. Josephine was born in Su-

dan in 1869.  She was kidnapped and forced into slavery and then, having been taken with a 

family to Italy, was eventually freed and became a religious sister.  In this country, we mark her 

feast day as a day of prayer for all victims of human trafficking and those who work to combat it.  

 

The Season of Lent 

 

This coming Wednesday, February 10th, is Ash Wednesday, the first day 

of Lent.  Each year group will gather together for a time of prayer during 

which students and staff will have the opportunity to come forward and 

receive ashes, as is traditional.  The small amount of palm-ash will be 

placed on our foreheads in the shape of a cross.  The ash is a sign that 

we acknowledge the mistakes we make which get in the way of our  

relationship with God and with others, and wish to turn back to God.   

 

Pope Francis Tweetsé 

 

ñThe Gospel calls us to be close to the poor and forgotten, and to give them real hope.ò 

January 19th 2016 

 

On Saturday 30th January our year 8 cohort graduated at Kings 

College London from the Brilliant club scholarôs programme. Our 

students worked closely with a PhD tutor, they had four  

university style tutorials and ended with an assignment that they 

handed in at the end of the last term. We even had two students 

that received a distinction! Well done to all the 12 students who 

graduated from the programme.      

 

Miss Subramaniam 

Brilliant Club  
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Geography Department  

Mapsé.in Japaneseé?   .INⱴ♇ⱪ... ...  

Was the issue that our Y9 and Y10 GCSE Geographers 

had to face this Monday, and more importantly, how as 

the first people into an area after a natural disasters such 

as the tsunami that devastated Sendai in Japan in 2010, 

would you use maps to coordinate the response effort.  

The workshop was held by the British Cartography  

Society and challenged pupils to practice and develop 

their map reading and making skills through simulating a 

real life response to the Japanese earthquake and  

following tsunami. Where would you evacuate people to? 

Where would you establish emergency field hospitals and 

search and rescue centres? Locating key infrastructure 

that they would need to be near to such as roads,  

railways and airports, though far enough away from the 

exclusion zone due to the nuclear power plant leaking out 

radiation!  

Pupils enjoyed the session and began to understand how 

important cartography and mapping skills are in real life 

emergencies, whilst also practicing key decision making 

skills that will be important for their exams.  

Well done Year 9 and Year 10 

 

 

Tuesday 2nd February the year 8 netball team won the lewisham schools netball tournament. 

The defence were solid throughout (Anne, Rehana, Grace and Qudsiyah) and the attacks timing 

was on point (Keisha, Ashanti, Naomi). The shooters were fantastic considering the amount of 

wind that came their way (Emi and Chavel). Overall an outstanding attitude and effort from the 

whole team! Well Done!  

PE Department  
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Literacy Department  

Congratulations to our Literacy Champions 

who have been busy this month setting up a 

óBuddy Readingô scheme with Mrs Jones.  

Twice a week, early in the mornings, our  

Literacy Champions have made every effort 

to meet with some of our younger students 

in the Library to share and enjoy a reading 

experience together. As one Year 7 student 

commented óé a really good chance to get 

to know the older students and talk about 

the books that they have read tooéô   Well 

done to all of you! 

In association with The National Literacy Trust some of our Year 8 students have joined The 

Premier League! Every week, as part of their library session, these students get to explore the 

relationship between football and reading through a variety of different techniques. Students need 

to be óon the ballô to find correct answers to an on-line quiz and also complete a log book during 

each ófixtureô. Working in teams it will be interesting to find out who will win the óleagueô at the end 

of the óseasonô. Watch this space to find out more! 

                Mrs Ryan 

Literacy Coordinator 

Drama Department  



5TH FEBRUARY 2016  VOLUME 13, I SSUE 20  5TH FEBRUARY 2016  

www.bonuspastor.co.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @bonus_pastor  

Important Notices  

¶ How to Report Student Absence  

Please remember that ANY student absence needs to be reported on a daily basis by  

Ý telephoning 020 8695 2100 extension 105 ,  

Ý emailing attendance@bp.lewisham.sch.uk  or  

cordreys@bp.lewisham.sch.uk  

Ý Or text (by replying to a text we have sent you previously)  

Please ensure you leave the studentõs name, form and the reason the student will be 

absent.  

You must also remember to send a letter with the student on their first day back  

explaining the absence for the records.  

 

¶ Late Detentions  

As of today, late detentions are changing. The more lates you have in a week will mean a 

longer detention of Friday. Below are the new arrangements for late detention.  

2 lates per week = 1 hour detention  

3 lates per week = 1:20 minutes  

4  lates per week = 1.40 minutes  

5 lates per week =  2:00 hours  

Parents of students who receive late detentions will be notified.  

¶ Twitter  

Donõt forget to follow us on twitter @bonus_pastor  for updates of what is going on in the 

school and also for Pastorale updates  

 

mailto:HarrisV@bp.lewisham.sch.uk
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Inter - House events  

 

 


